
LEGAL ALERT 

April 18, 2011 

 

 
© 2011 Sutherland Asbill & Brennan LLP.  All Rights Reserved.                                                                                                       
This communication is for general informational purposes only and is not intended to constitute legal advice or a recommended 
course of action in any given situation.  This communication is not intended to be, and should not be, relied upon by the recipient in 
making decisions of a legal nature with respect to the issues discussed herein.  The recipient is encouraged to consult independent 
counsel before making any decisions or taking any action concerning the matters in this communication.  This communication does 
not create an attorney-client relationship between Sutherland and the recipient.  
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                              1  
  
          www.sutherland.com 
 

Georgia General Assembly Enacts Modern Evidence Code 

In a historic vote on the last day of the 2011 legislative session, the Georgia Senate passed a 
comprehensive revised Evidence Code, patterned on the Federal Rules of Evidence.  The measure 
would replace the existing evidence statutes, found in Title 24 and elsewhere in the Georgia Code, many 
of which were enacted in the 1860s. The Senate vote was 50-3, rejecting two last-minute amendments.  
The bill, HB 24, had previously been passed by the Georgia House by an overwhelming margin, and it 
now moves on to Governor Nathan Deal who is expected to sign the bill into law. 
  
HB 24 was a legislative priority of the State Bar of Georgia and was largely based on proposed legislation 
produced by the Bar’s Evidence Study Committee and adopted by its Board of Governors.  
 
Sutherland litigation partner Thomas M. Byrne has been chair of the Evidence Study Committee since 
2007 and had served as the committee’s vice-chair beginning in 2004. 
  
If HB 24 is signed by the Governor, Georgia will join 43 other states that have enacted evidence codes or 
rules based on the Federal Rules of Evidence.  HB 24 retains certain longstanding Georgia evidence 
doctrines, such as wide-open, “sifting” cross-examination, but incorporates most of the substance and the 
organization of the Federal Rules. The new law would become effective on January 1, 2013.  
  
A copy of the bill is available here.  
 
 

 
 

http://www.legis.ga.gov/Legislation/20112012/111368.pdf

